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St  Fiachra's National Schools




RETURNING TO SCHOOL 2021-2022 CAR PARK ARRANGEMENTS


Dear Parents/Guardians,

We hope that this letter finds you and your families well. We are all looking forward to our return to school on August 31st. We are continuing to work on preparations for the safe re-opening of the Junior and Senior schools.

Our preparations are centered on the Health and Safety of everyone using and accessing the schools, children, parents, teachers, ancillary staff and visitors. It is our collective responsibility to open the schools, keep them open and to keep the school community safe from harm.

All of our preparatory work is centered on the health and safety of all.

Health:

Extensive measures have been put in place to protect the health of your children when they arrive at school.

Safety:

The Boards of Management and the Parish Council are responsible for the safe access to the parish grounds and to the school buildings. Our work in this area is influenced by the contents of the DES publications and we have drawn up a plan to ensure safe access for all to the school buildings and the campus in general.

Conditions set out in DES publications present us with a number of logistical challenges which must be addressed.

The DES recommends that all children be encouraged to walk, scoot or cycle to school and, as far as possible, not to travel by car. This is to minimise mixing with children from other families. The schools needs to promote walking and cycling to school and by extension need to facilitate safe access to the school in line with the guidelines.

The children will be directed to use the designated Safeway 1 and Safeway 2 and will access the school buildings by a specific gate and door at a specified time in order to minimise contact with children from other classes.

Before the COVID-19 pandemic, the Boards had made provision for the children to enter by two designated 'Safeways'. These paths meant that once the children crossed the perimeter gate of the

parish campus, they did not walk through moving traffic before reaching their classroom. The implication of the DES regulations for school entry and exit is such that, as described in points 4 - 8 below, we will require children to enter through six different gates at staggered times. This change will necessitate children to walk through the car park. If we do not restrict access to the car park, we would, in effect, be asking the children to walk through moving traffic. This would represent a gross negligence on our part and as such, we have no choice but to restrict vehicular access to the campus at school arrival and dismissal times.


1. To facilitate the safe access to the grounds, barriers are erected just inside the main gate. Regretfully, there will be no vehicular access for parents to drop their children off inside the gates of the campus.

2. We have installed a new pathway through to the extension building. This is Safeway 2.


3. Parents should identify a drop off point for their own children no closer than 300m from the gates being mindful of neighbours in the immediate vicinity of the grounds.

4. In general, the children are encouraged to walk, scoot or cycle to school as mentioned above.


5. The Junior and Senior schools have a staggered timetable to ensure that the children maintain social distancing.

6. All gates in the perimeter fence are labeled and sign-posted A-F.


7. The children will be taught to use one route to the classroom which will involve walking through the car-park, hence the restriction on cars.

The assistance and co-operation of parents, children, staff and visitors to the campus is critical to the success of this plan. We are all in this together and have a shared responsibility in implementing these new measures. We appreciate that these new car park arrangements may cause you some difficulty when dropping to and collecting children from school but they are necessary to ensure the children's safety.

Your children's health and safety are of paramount importance.

We need you to help us protect them and we thank you sincerely for your co-operation in advance.



Fr Robert Smyth  
Mr Kieran Creaner,  Principal Senior School
Mrs Áine Carberry, Principal Junior School                
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